
	
St. George’s Episcopal Church

Vestry Meeting

	Date:
July 18, 2021


Presiding:  Cam Mathis
Beginning Time:  11:30 a.m.

Recorder:  Debbie Shumans

Ending Time:
12:56 p.m.

Location:   Zoom

	Attending: Debbie Shumans (clerk), Ed Reames, Pat Leslie (Treasurer) Claudia Griffis, Beth Vickers, Sheila Meredith, Cam Mathis, Evelyn Reierson
Absent:  Fr. David Lemburg
Guest(s):


	Call to Order
	Cam Mathis called the meeting to order at 11:35 a.m.  Fr. David is on vacation this week and Fr. Craig is unable to attend at this time. Minutes will be tabled until we are again able to meet in person.

	Agenda Items
	· There is a yard maintenance company coming today at 1:30 p.m. to give an estimate for the yard work at the church.  Ed Reames and Cam Mathis are meeting with them.
· Pat Leslie presented the financials.  (Financials attached to the original of these minutes.) The Finance Committee will meet again in the next month or so to discuss the amount to withdraw from the Board of Corporation. 

· Old Business

· Columbarium information documents were sent by Cam Mathis for the Vestry review.  Cam would like to have our feedback and input.  

· Need to review documents and present to the congregation regarding the columbarium and process for reservation. Cam Mathis would like our comments by the end of July in order to try to get the plan finalized and ready for presentation at the August Vestry meeting.  
· Fr. David has not had success in contacting the DePue Monument Company regarding the head stones we currently use.  We also have some additional names to add to the large plaque that is already in the columbarium.  Past markers were $220 as of 2018.
· One of the conceptual plans for expenses is to charge an initial fee for the headstone and an ongoing maintenance feed going forward. 

· The vision is to have some congregational representation on the columbarium committee as well as vestry members. 

· UpKeep/Names – Will need to define a plan. 
· The Bylaws document shows how the process would work.  

· Solar Lighting – Ed Reames reported. He has no update at this time other than it is too expensive to make a change at this time.  The sign is visible right now because of the increased lighting provided by the city so we do not need to replace the bulbs at this time.  The sign does still need to be washed. Cleaning products will be investigated.
· Continued Services at present time.  We will continue to monitor new COVID cases and adjust our process for in-person worship.

· Kitchen repairs – There is hidden damage in the kitchen which will require to take out all of the contents of the lower cabinets.  Anything that can be washed will remain, but if it cannot be washed it must be disposed of due to mold.  An estimate for new floor and mold abatement was received by David Smith.  Beth Vickers was able to recommend David Smith, contractor for these repairs.  Addition estimate increases less than 50% will not need additional approval.  
Action/follow-up – A motion to engage David Smith with the additional spending authority, without additional Vestry approval, up to 50% greater than estimate was made by Claudia Griffis and seconded by Sheila Meredith.  All approved.  Cam Mathis will check to see if any of this is covered by insurance.  

· Yard Maintenance – Ed Reames is taking applications for landscape services and is getting quotes at the present time.  Sheila Meredith will get Bolaen Land Management to contact Ed Reames and provide a quote.
· Sprinkler System – Ed Reames replaced the battery in the system and thinks it is programed.  He will turn on the pilot and check for leaks.

· Diocesan Convention – We have no volunteers for delegates at this point. We are allowed 2 Delegates and 2 Alternates.  Efforts will continue.  Convention is at Jekyll Island November 4-6, 2021. A delegate packet of information will be sent prior to the meeting for review so that voting issues can be explained.  Voting issues this year are focused on Diocesan Bylaws.  

· Vacation Bible School – A Wednesday or a Saturday was the plan.  We only had 2 adults sign up which is not enough for a program.  We will defer for this year.
· Checking on parishioners via telephone or virtually - If someone on your list is not attending in person and you do not see them regularly, please reach out to them.  Pat Cataldo visited son, tripped and fell, and broke hip and pelvis.  She was in a rehab facility in St. Louis.  She requested to come back to Savannah, so her son flew back with her back to be sure she arrived safely.  She lives with her granddaughter, Autumn and her husband, who are taking good care of her.  She is progressing. Audrey Clark is at John Wesley Villas and not Savannah Squares.  We will get contact information so that we can reach out to her.  
· Stewardship/Project Resource – New! The document was shared and discussed with the Vestry. It was recommended to start earlier with Stewardship efforts.  Our ultimate way to increase stewardship is to grow our membership.  Cam Mathis shared a PowerPoint presentation from the diocese.  She suggested that we ask the congregation for some intentional prayer.

· Project Resources is a program that helps churches approach planned giving as well as annual stewardship. A monthly task model was shared. A suggestion was to send thank you notes to our pledgers.  We need to develop the message that we want to share with the congregation. We also have some givers of record who are faithful in their donations, but do not complete a pledge card. It is time to share a mid-year giving statement to our parishioners.  Always say thank you every step of the way.
· Maybe we can use our last Sunday of the month coffee hour, beginning in August, to share the stewardship plan. 
· There was a new lady at church today.  She watched us online and contacted us.  Cam Mathis has e-mailed with her and she attended in-person today.  She is from Alabama.  Cam will call her this afternoon and Claudia and Carey will mug her this week.  

· August 15th meeting. Debbie Shumans will be out of town.  Will someone take minutes please?
· We need to add Sunday School plans for the August agenda to talk about that.   
Closing prayer.  Meeting adjourned.  



